MEMORANDUM

TO:
Committee on Academic Programs
FROM:
Steering Committee 

RE:
Advising Feedback
DATE:

Background:
On December 1, 2005, the Advising and Support Services Planning Council (APC) submitted to Steering an Advising Feedback Form (attached). The Steering Committee recognized that such a form is a step toward addressing the need to assess advisement, which was cited in the 2003 the Developmental Advising Task Force report (http://www.tcnj.edu/~pres/taskforce/Advisement.pdf ). 
Having reviewed the form, the Steering Committee felt that there also needed to be a plan for the implementation and use of such an instrument. In response to the charge from the Steering Committee to provide a plan for distribution, collection, and analysis of their Student Feedback on Advising form, APC submitted the document below as a final recommendation. 
Charge:

The Steering Committee asks that CAP either endorse APC’s proposed process and form or provide recommendations for revisions. While CAP reviews the form and its outline, it should consider, among other issues, the following:
1) The possible implications of the mandatory nature
2) For the intent of the form, is faculty anonymity necessary/effective
Timeline:
The Steering Committee requests that you complete this charge 
Advising Feedback

Year 
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Freshman  FORMCHECKBOX 
 Sophomore  FORMCHECKBOX 
 Junior  FORMCHECKBOX 
Senior  FORMCHECKBOX 
 5th year Senior

School  FORMCHECKBOX 
 Art, Media, Music  FORMCHECKBOX 
Business  FORMCHECKBOX 
Culture and Society  FORMCHECKBOX 
Education  FORMCHECKBOX 
Engineering 

  FORMCHECKBOX 
Nursing  FORMCHECKBOX 
Science

Department        Major       
Second Major        

The following answers are in response to a meeting with an advisor for my:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Major  FORMCHECKBOX 
Second Major 

I sought advising from my:  FORMCHECKBOX 
Assigned advisor  FORMCHECKBOX 
 Professor  FORMCHECKBOX 
Other      
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 I sought advising during the semester 
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 I sought advising during the registration period.

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 I have never been to my advisor.

Reasons for seeking advising (check all that apply):

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Discuss major(s)
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Change Majors
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Liberal Learning Requirements
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Registration information

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Hold Removal
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Drop/Withdrawal from courses
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Graduation check
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Reentry/ Readmission

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Post Graduate information
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Overseas Study
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Transfer information
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Academic Probation / Dismissal

	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Military Service
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Other      
	
	



Yes
No
N/A
I reviewed my program planner and knew

what classes I needed to fulfill my
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 



Liberal Learning Requirements.

I reviewed my program planner and knew

what classes I needed to fulfill my major.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 



I prepared for my advising session by choosing several

classes that I would like to take next year.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 


Yes
No
N/A

My advisor contacted me to schedule an advising session:
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 



My advisor reviewed my current academic status

 (e.g. on-track, off-tack, probation, etc.)
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

My advisor discussed the process of choosing a major

and possible alternatives.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

My advisor provided support to me in identifying and 

exploring programs outside of my major.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

My advisor helped me explore the career options in my

field of interest and those related to my major.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

I had non-academic concerns affecting my academic 

performance and goals, and my advisor discussed these

with me.

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

My advisor reviewed strategies to assist me in 

meeting my academic goals. (i.e. time management
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

skills, Tutoring Center information, etc.)



Never
Very few
Sometimes
Almost all
All of the



 times

of the time
time

My advisor provides me with 

alternatives to choose from rather than 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

making decisions for me.

My advisor answered any questions I had or 

referred me to an appropriate resource.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

My advisor was available during posted

advising hours.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

My advisor respected my opinions.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 




Strongly
Disagree
Undecided
Agree
Strongly 


Disagree



Agree
My advisor clearly explained the College’s

academic rules and procedures that related
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

to me or referred me to the appropriate

resources.

My advisor accurately communicated my

requirements to be on-track, to graduate, 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

for admission, etc.

My advisor understands and clearly 

explained my Liberal Learning Requirements.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

My advisor made me feel comfortable 

during our advising session.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

My advisor was a good listener and allowed

sufficient time to discuss my concerns.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

My advisor was realistic and honest with me.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Please add any comments about your advising experience this semester.  Feel free to list any suggestions that might improve the quality and accessibility of advising.

Please do not mention your specific advisor.

Overall, I am pleased with my advisor.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Student Feedback on Advising

A proposal by the Advising and Student Support Planning Council

Background

Early in the Spring 2005 semester, the SGA resolved that there should be a process by which TCNJ students could provide anonymous feedback on advising that would then be provided to Chairs/Program Leaders.  Two SGA representatives brought this idea to an ad hoc Advising Council, of which they were members, and over the course of the Spring 2005 semester this Advising Council developed a process and form for students to provide feedback on advising that would be anonymous both in terms of the student providing the feedback and the advisor about whom the feedback was provided. The Advising and Student Support Planning Council continued this work in the Fall 2005 semester.

Below we have outlined I) the Advising and Student Support Planning Council’s process in developing a system for anonymous feedback on advising and, II) the process we would recommend for obtaining this feedback.  The form that we generated to gather the feedback was provided as a separate document.

I. Advising and Student Support Planning Council Process

During the Spring 2005 semester an ad hoc Advising Council was created in anticipation of the formal Council. The student members of this Council consulted the NACADA (National Academic Advising Association) website where they obtained a template for obtaining feedback on advising.  They modified the form to include additional important questions regarding advising at TCNJ.  They met with Ray Barclay in Institutional Research so as to create an on-line version of the form.  This version was then brought to the Advising Council and later to the Advising and Student Support Planning Council, where it was extensively discussed and altered, resulting in the final draft.  

A subcommittee of the Council, made up of both faculty and students, met with the Faculty Senate President and the Staff Advisor to the SGA to discuss feedback on advising.  Following this meeting, the President of the Faculty Senate brought the issue to the full Faculty Senate, where it was discussed extensively.  Based on feedback from the Faculty Senate, the students discussed the process of gathering the feedback with Ray Barclay, so as to design a process that would generate statistically relevant data.  The Chair of the ad hoc Advising Council also discussed the process with the President of the AFT (American Federation of Teachers) to raise issues about whether the process would violate any aspect of the Union Contract.  This needs to be discussed further in CFA; however initial conversations indicate that, as long as anonymity is maintained, the process should not violate the contract.

II Process for gathering feedback on advising at TCNJ

What follows is our proposal for gathering anonymous feedback on advising at TCNJ.  This would be a process that would occur systemically throughout the college during its pilot semester.  We would recommend that the Chairs and Program Leaders would then meet with the Advising and Student Support Planning Council in the following semester to discuss the form and process in order to determine what would then be implemented in the future.

The key aspects of the process we recommend are outlined below.  

1. Feedback would be anonymous in terms of students providing feedback.

· The form would not require any identification by the student

2. Feedback would be anonymous in terms of the advisor providing advising.

· The form would not require any identification of the faculty member or other advisor

3. The process would only provide feedback on a student’s primary, or officially assigned, advisor (so as to keep the process interpretable in the pilot year).  For double majors the student would fill out two forms, one for each advisor. 

4. The process would create a random sample of student feedback.

· The form for providing feedback would be on-line, and linked to the ability of students to check their grades.  Therefore, at the end of each semester, the first time a student would try to access his/her grades through TESS, the feedback form would automatically appear and the student would have to complete the form in order to get his/her grades. 

· This process will:

· create a random sample of students providing feedback;

· ensure that student feedback is provided at the end of the semester, not immediately after registration when students are most anxious about their schedules;

5. and encourage faculty and students to see advising as an on-going process, not simply something that occurs once a semester during registration.

6. The process would generate data that would be provided to Chairs and/or Program Leaders, and to the individual faculty members.  In addition, these data would be shared with the Advising and Student Support Planning Council, so that it could fulfill its charge to assess advising at TCNJ.

· The data gathered from the forms would be aggregated in a manner that is recommended by Institutional Research in consultation with CFA, and this aggregated data would then automatically go the Chair/Program Leader of the student’s major program.

· Chairs and Program Leaders would distribute them to the department and use the data to analyze advising in their department/program overall so as to develop strategies for improving advising when necessary.

· The aggregated data would also be provided to the Dean, Assistant Dean, and the Advising and Student Support Planning Council.

